
Friday Flyer
1st December 2022

Head of School Update
This week we introduced our new school rules and the children spent assembly unpicking what
each rule looks like in action and trying to memorise them - I wonder if they can tell you what they
are?

I am delighted to share with you, following our Peer Review last week, that Mr McGrane has
identified the top 5 strengths he observed when in school:

1. The behaviour of children and pupils throughout the day was a strong feature within the
school.  They were polite, attentive in lessons and cooperative with one another.

2. Staff know the pupils well and have very positive relationships with them.
3. Teachers have well established routines that ensure classrooms are calm and orderly.
4. Pupils feel safe and have a trusted adult they can turn to if they have any worries or

concerns.
5. The school’s work on using values to drive the ethos and culture is developing well.

A reminder that school is closed tomorrow and children will return on Monday 5th December.
Next week we have our Christmas Jingle to look forward to on Thursday and we hope to welcome
as many families as possible into the school hall to take part in the festive fun.  Thank you to
everyone who sent in bottles and tombola prizes and also for supporting our Christmas Jumper
Swap Shop - there are still a few left if you would like to pop into the school office next week.



What an exciting Thursday we had in school! Jane McCracken, from Drawing for the Planet came
into school to do some work with our Y3/4 and Y5/6 children. We were very fortunate that Belsay
School was chosen as the UK representative to participate in a Chimpanzee Community project in
partnership with the non-profit organisations Born Free and Liberia Chimpanzee Rescue and
Protection.  There are two other schools participating globally in the USA and Liberia so this was a
very special and exclusive opportunity!  The project raises awareness of endangered chimpanzees
and it thoroughly captured the children's attention.

The day started with a fascinating online workshop from Laura Gosset who is Head of Education at
Born Free and following this, the children participated in a drawing workshop with Jane McCracken
where they created ballpoint pen drawings of the orphan chimpanzees cared for by Liberia
Chimpanzee Rescue and Protection.  This was an incredibly exciting opportunity as a selection of
the children's work will be curated by Jane to include in her new artwork 'Chimpanzee Community'
which will be displayed in a public space in Liberia and possibly also Laguna Beach in the USA.  All
of the children's work will be showcased online in Jane's Drawing for the Planet project gallery.

Many thanks to Jane and also Sue Etherington who assisted Jane in her workshops.  Sue has long
been a supporter of Belsay School and for many years led eco initiatives in school.

I have included links to each of the charities involved in today’s superb workshops in case you
would like further information about the work they do or make a donation.

Drawing for the Planet

Born Free

Liberia Chimpanzee Rescue and Protection
Best wishes,
Claire Johnson

https://drawingfortheplanet.org/
https://www.bornfree.org.uk/
https://www.liberiachimpanzeerescue.org/






Upcoming events:

2nd December Teacher training day - school closed to children

5th December Costumes due in for the Christmas performance dress rehearsal

8th December Christmas Jingle - after school (all clubs cancelled)

12th December Christmas performance 9.15am

13th December Belsay Carol Singers perform at Kirkharle 12pm

14th December Christmas lunch day (wear Christmas jumpers)

16th December Pele Trust Primary Choir Music Concert at St Mary’s church

20th December Whole school trip to the pantomime, am

23rd December School closes at 1.30pm for the Christmas break

9th January Return to school

15th January Closing date for Reception applications

All dates may be subject to change.



The week in Reception

What another fantastic week we have had in Reception! The children have been brilliant
at staying calm despite the fact we are so excited for Christmas. We have started our
countdown to Christmas this week and we are looking forward to counting backwards to
the big day.
We have also worked very hard this week and it is wonderful to see the phonics skills
starting to be seen in all of our focus tasks. The children are beginning to write simple
words and phrases. I am very impressed.
We have also thought about the part, part, whole method for the numbers 4 and 5. The
children were magnificent at this.

Also don’t forget to keep checking tapestry for regular updates throughout the week.

Miss Houghton



The week in Key Stage 1

Year 1 and 2 have had a busy and brilliant week learning about power and governance. We have
been discussing positions of power within the UK, the local area and in school. We thought
carefully about what we love about Belsay School and what makes it special and unique. We then
worked collaboratively to think of ideas of what we could change to make our school even better.
We decided which changes were most important to us and wrote letters in English using features of
persuasive writing.

We have been discussing seasonal change in Forest School and have enjoyed making leaf crowns.

Year 1 had lots of fun playing swat the sound in Phonics!

Miss Dixon



The week in Year 3 and 4

Year 3 and 4 have had such an exciting week and in particular an exciting day on Thursday.
We spent the morning in an online lesson with Born Free who informed us about their
important charity.  We had lots of discussions about chimpanzees and we were very
curious and creative with our questions.  We then worked in the classroom with Jane from
Drawing for the Planet and each child worked independently on Jane’s exciting
international project - some children will be able to have their work showcased for LCRP
which will be displayed in a public space in Liberia. We showed amazing enthusiasm and
our guests were impressed by how much knowledge and passion we already had as well
as showing our school value of empathy towards the chimpanzees and how we can help
them.

Miss Cruse



The week in Year 5 and 6
A fantastic week had by all in Year 5 and 6 again this week.  We have been writing some
amazing balanced arguments about whether Christmas has become a time for giving
presents and the real meaning may have been forgotten.

We were so lucky to link up live with the Born Free Foundation animal charity who kindly
organised a lady called Jenny, from a chimpanzee rescue centre in Liberia, to talk to us all
about the important work her charity does to protect and preserve the chimpanzee
population in West Africa.  We learnt so much about Mary the chimpanzee who was left
orphaned when her mother was killed by humans.

‘I’ve learnt that chimps live up to 60 years old’ - Lucy
‘I learnt all about chimpanzees and they’re endangered’ - Max
‘Jenny told us that humans hunt chimpanzees for bushmeat’ - Emily
‘I love my new ‘brothers’ as we are also apes’ - Jamie
‘I am sad because the species are becoming less over time’ - Olivia

Mr Harvey



Hosanna Rock Christmas Performance

A reminder that we are performing Hosanna Rock this Christmas in school on Monday
12th December at 9.15am.  We would be grateful if you could arrange a costume for your
child to bring into school before 5.12.22 in time for dress rehearsals.

Reception - Stars
Year 1 - Angels
Year 2 - Donkeys

Year 3 and 4 - Children have been allocated individual roles and parts chosen by
themselves and Mrs Wigham
Year 5 and 6 - Narrators to dress in a coloured t-shirt and plain bottoms

Please do not feel an expectation to purchase expensive costumes; simple homemade
costumes made up of items you already have at home will be perfectly suitable.













Vacancy - Lunchtime Supervisor

Are you, or a friend or relative, interested in a role in school?  We are looking for
additional Lunchtime Supervisors to support the supervision of children at lunchtime,
between 12pm and 1pm Monday to Friday (we can be flexible around days if you would
prefer not to work every day).

You will:

- Provide support and guidance to children in the school setting during lunchtimes.
- Work as part of a welcoming and supportive team of staff, parents and governors
- Have excellent communication skills and a commitment to working within a team
- Be a positive role model for all of our pupils and uphold our school values.

Salary details:

£9.50 per hour (equated to account for term time working)
Access to the Local Government Pension Scheme

This school is strongly committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children
and young people. The successful applicant will be required to obtain an Enhanced
Certificate of Disclosure from the DBS and a range of other recruitment checks.

Please contact Claire Leightley at c.leightley@peletrust.org.uk or 01661 864426 if you
wish to apply, or for a further discussion about working hours.


